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                                                                          DIARY DATES
Please note: Unfortunately we have been notified that a number of events, mentioned in the previous newsletter, have had to be cancelled.  We will keep parents/carers informed of any further changes to arrangements, as soon as information becomes available.
	Wednesday 18th March
	P6 trip to the Mining Museum – CANCELLED

	Thursday 19th March
	P7 Literacy Event at St David’s High School 9:00-12:30 - CANCELLED

	Tuesday 31st March
	P7 Hockey Festival  - Lasswade High school 9:00-12:30 - CANCELLED


CORONAVIRUS UPDATE


Dear Parents/Carers





As you will be aware information and advice surrounding the COVID-19/Coronavirus outbreak is being revised and updated on a daily basis.  


Please find attached the current procedures for reporting pupil absence from school, and nursery, and guidance on how best to support you and your family’s health at this time.  





 Joanne Hunter – Depute Headteacher 


(Acting)




















REPORTING PUPIL ABSENCE  


All pupil absence should be reported to the school office, preferably by telephone, at the earliest opportunity. The school phone number is 0131 271 4670. Please state clearly the following information:





Child’s name and class


Specific reason for absence – Please note that “unwell” does not give sufficient information in the current situation.  Please give as much information to office staff as possible.  This will be treated sensitively. 


If you have reason to believe that your child is showing known symptoms of Coronavirus eg: fever, cough, breathlessness or if you have chosen to isolate them, for any other reason, eg:  contact with someone potentially infected with the virus, then please make this clear in your message.  


Please note all schools have a duty to pass this information on to the local authority, 


who are keeping track of any potential cases of the virus in the Midlothian area.  














HELP AND ADVICE  


If you have concerns regarding you or your child’s health, please telephone your GP or      NHS24 (111) for advice.  The latest information can be found at the following link:  � HYPERLINK "https://mail.mgfl.net/owa/redir.aspx?C=COBRmmpHmyHvilBt4J-_fXUyexmuNbmtkm2Lz_xvdheZ0gVk9sTXCA..&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.nhsinform.scot%2fillnesses-and-conditions%2finfections-and-poisoning%2fcoronavirus-covid-19" \t "_blank" �NHS Inform �    


Further information and advice can also be found on the NHS poster on the reverse of this letter.














